






 

 

SENSITIVE - INTERNAL

A report to GDC and Group Board was expected shortly on the Westwood Cross 
development, the appointment of a contractor and options regarding the number 
of units. 
 
GDC requested a ‘lessons learned report’ following the cost increases at the 
Sandbrook development. 
 
Assure 
Sales and lettings had improved at Canning Town. 

Group Board expected to discuss the 2025/26 budget at their 
January meeting.  

  
 
Members agreed that development costs were expected to 
continue to be challenging across the sector. 
  
Progress was reported with the decant and buy-backs at Tiller 
Road, Stewart Street and Camden.  
 
The Committee approved the cost increases on the  
development. Members approved the contract cost uplift of 

 to cover the cost of the works required for the highways 
and ground works. The updated cost appraisal now stood at 

, with an overall cost increase of  since 
the original appraisal. To offset some of the cost, there was some 
additional income including Homes England grant and tenure 
change of   
 
Members were provided with an update on the gas issue at Verdin 
Exchange. Equans had provided some proposals, and the team 
were reviewing options. This continued to be closely monitored.  
 
Members were provided with an update regarding 
Countryside/Vistry exposure. This continued to be monitored 
closely.  
 
The procurement process was now concluded for the  

development. A report was expected shortly for members 
to consider options for appointing a contractor and the number of 
units to build out. The planning application was granted on 23 
December 2024.  
 

 




